
as a stone. He is the victim of a fixed idea, or bis delusions
pursue a treadmill round, or occur in groups s0 unvarying
that, if you have ascertained one of them, you can predict all
the re.?t. Is mind is a blank or a blurred and unreadable
page, 'or his fancies, if they come thick in the tumult of
mania, are so disjointed or huddled together as to defy recog-
nition. Idiocy is the absolute negation of imagination, and
insanity undermines and destroys or enfeebles it more or less,
and, when we try to drive out irisanity, the first thing we do
is to invoke imagination's aid, for moral treatment consists
mainly in appeais to this faculty, and fully acknowle(lge: its
hygienic uses. The first recorded cure of melancholia was by
the harp of David, ind to-day in every lunatie hospital worth
the name persistent eflorts are being made by music, by pic-
tares, by poetry and the drama to stimulate the imagination,
and thus "cleanse the stuffled bosom of that perilous stuff that
weighs upon the heart."

Imagination seems to have a trophic influence on the brain.
When it is absent tardy growth goes on; when it is more or
less in abeyance, weakness exists; when it is active. there is
vigorous development; and the immediate effects of imagina-
tion in causing exhileration and preventing sleep when it is
excessively indulged aliost suggest that the states of the
cortex which accompany it have some control over metabolie
changes in the body. We riow know that, besides alkaloids
exereising a poi.,onous effect, which owe their fbrmation to
microbe-, and are called ptomaines, there are others which are
produced by the cells of the living organisn themselves in
breaking down albuiniuous matter. and which are called leuco-
inaines. Now Bouchard bas shown that the alkaloids of the
latter kind formed during sleep have a stinulating action, so
that, when they accunulate to a certain amoint, they excite
the nerve centres and cause awakeniug, while those formed
during waking hours have a depressing action and tend to
induce sleep. And it is jist possible that in the formation of
leucomaines of different classes, under varying conditions of
the supreme nerve centres, a key may be found to the curious
fact that certain emotionzal noods, after having persisted for
a time, tend to induce their opposites-excitement, depres-
Sion; appetite, disgust-and also to the influence of imagina-
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